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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 
 

 
Caixa Econômica Federal (“CAIXA”) announces to the Brazilian society, to its clients and 
employees, and to the market in general that the Board of Directors dismissed Mr. Laércio 
Roberto Lemos de Souza from the Vice-Presidency Technology and Digital, with an end date 
of April 5, 2025. 
 
CAIXA appreciates the contributions, professionalism, and dedication, wishing him success in 
the new challenges. 
 
While the selection of the new officer is taking place, Mr. Adriano Assis Matias, the Vice-
President of Retail, will also be responsible for the Vice-Presidency Technology and Digital. 
 
 
 
 

Brasília, April 04, 2025 
 
 
 

Luiz Felipe Figueiredo de Andrade 
Managing Director of Finance and Investor Relations 

Caixa Econômica Federal 


